
 

 

 
 

 
To: Members of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation 

Advisory Committee (PACAC) 
 
From: Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator  
 
Meeting Date: June 2, 2016 
 
Subject: Report PACAC16-023 

 Official Plan Review    
______________________________________________________________________  
 

Purpose 

A report to recommend that the PACAC review the proposed changes and additions to 
the heritage section of the draft Official Plan.  

Recommendation  

That the PACAC approve the recommendation outlined in Report PACAC16-023, dated 
June 2, 2016 of the Heritage Resources Coordinator, as follows:  
 
a) That the PACAC review the suggested changes and additions to the heritage 

section of the draft Official Plan as put forward by its sub-committee; 
 

b) That the Chair be directed to provide comment to the Planning Division based on 
the review by the committee.   

 
 

Budget and Financial Implications 

There are no budgetary or financial implications associated with this recommendation. 
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Background  

In 2012, an ad-hoc committee of the PACAC was convened to research and provide 
recommendations on appropriate heritage content as part of the City’s review and 
update of the Official Plan (OP). The Committee undertook a scan of OPs across 
Ontario and produced a comprehensive brief which was approved by the PACAC and 
provided to the Planning Division (Appendix A). The submission provided has helped to 
inform the current draft of the Official Plan that is now publicly available for review and 
comment. http://www.peterborough.ca/AssetFactory.aspx?did=37881  
 
At its meeting of May 5, 2016, the PACAC passed the following motion: 
 
a)           That the PACAC undertake a formal review of the proposed amendments to the 

Official Plan as they relate to heritage,  
 

b)           That a sub-committee be struck to review the Draft Official Plan and bring 
suggestions back to the Committee at the June meeting for review, and 

 
c)          That Paul Lumsden, Kaes Vanderkooy and Stewart Hamilton be appointed to the 

sub-committee.   
 
The sub-committee met with HPO staff on May 17 and brings forward its suggested 
comments and revisions to the Committee under Appendix A of this report.  
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
 
Erik Hanson Kathryn Matheson     
Heritage Resources Coordinator    Heritage Researcher 
 
Contact Name: 
Erik Hanson 
Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Phone: 705-742-7777, Ext. 1489 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755 
Fax: 705-748-8824 
E-Mail: ehanson@peterborough.ca 
 
 
Appendix A:  
Draft Official Plan Review Comments by the Peterborough Architectural Conservation 
Advisory Committee, 2016.  
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